



May 22, 2024

Michelle Metteer Town Manager Minturn, Coloardo manager@minturn.org

RE: Eagle Valley Trail Extension

Dear Ms. Metteer,

Thank you for your continued commitment and cooperation in connecting Minturn to the Eagle Valley Trail system. As you know, we were unable to finish the last 600 feet of the project as we were unable to get an easement from UPRR prior to the end of construction season last year.

With the easement now secure, we are ready to help finish this last segment. We understand Ewing is already working on portions of the Eagle Valley Trail in the Minturn North Development, and has submitted a proposal for completing this critical last 600 feet for \$140,755. We also recognize previous contributions from the Town of Minturn for the Eagle Valley Trail project.

As such, Eagle County is committing \$150,000 from the ECO Trails fund towards the construction of the Eagle Valley Trail for the last 600 feet connecting to the Minturn North project.

Thank you again for your continued commitment and support. We very much look forward to working with you and Ewing Construction in completing this project. Please do not he sitate to contact me for additional information or assistance.

Sincerely,

Kevin J. Sharkey, P.E.

Trails Program Manager

Eagle County

kevin.sharkey@eaglecounty.org

Kevin Sharkey

(970) 328-3523